Special Committee on Bar Publications 
Production of two issues of the Bar’s Newsletter was the one and only task of the Special Committee during the year.  Yet, unfortunately, this year-long undertaking was not as plain sailing as one would have envisaged.  Tardiness on our part was but one of the contributing factors, another was our exceptionally harrowing experience with the design house/printer at the typography, proof-reading and printing stage.  In spite of these difficulties, we were able to complete our mission in time for the Bar’s official visit to Beijing in November, during which copies of the Newsletter in simplified Chinese were distributed.
The Editorial Team should be commended for their efforts in translating all articles from English into Chinese and all guest contributors, including our Chairman, should be thanked for their submissions, without which the Newsletter would not have been as meaningful or informative.

Taking a bold step, we will be introducing some lighter elements to the Newsletter (e.g. Food & Wine Guide) and would welcome feedback from Members on what they would like to have included in future publications.
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